## St Michael's Primary and Nursery Parent Council AGM

## The parent council Annual General Meeting will take place on MONDAY 1<sup>st</sup> OCTOBER 2017, 6.30PM

We would like to welcome all returning members and any parent or carer who would like to come along to find out what the parent council does and to offer any help, suggestions or ideas. We have a number of available spaces to join our parent council. Our meetings are informal; we have a chat about upcoming events and what's going on in and around the school. We meet around 7 times per school year and meetings only last an hour. We would love to welcome any parents who are interested in joining, please pop in and see what the parent council is about, we hope to see you there!

The aims of the Parent Council are:

- To promote close co-operation and communication between parents and teachers.
- To develop and engage in activities which support the education and welfare of the pupils.
- To work in partnership with parents/guardians on the education provided by the school and other matters affecting the education and welfare of the pupils.
- To promote a catholic ethos within the school, whilst still welcoming pupils from a multicultural society.

At the AGM we will hear reports from our Head Teacher and Treasurer and we will hold office bearers elections for:

Chair Vice Chair Secretary

If you would like to stand for any of these posts, please hand in your notice of interest to the school office.

If you would like to help with the parent council, but cannot manage meetings, please hand your name into the office or email us and we can add you to our helper list.

If you have anything you wish to contact the parent council about, please feel free to talk to any of the members, letters can be handed into the school office, contact us on Facebook or use the email address <u>pc.stmichaels@gmail.com</u>.